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29th May 2014 
 

DIARY DATES 
 
 

Thursday 29 May 
Ascension Thursday 

 
 

Friday 30 May 
Years 2, 3,4 to attend 
Parish Mass, 9.00am 

 

Sunday 1 June 
School Fete 

 

Wednesday 4 June 
Penrith Netball Carnival 

 

Friday 6 June 
Kinder & Year 5 to attend 

Parish Mass, 9.00am 
 

Sunday 8 June 
Pentecost Sunday 

 

Monday 9th June 
Queenôs Birthday  
Public Holiday 

 

Tuesday 10 June 
A-E Reporting Meeting for 

Parents - 9.00am and 
repeated at 7.00pm 

 

Wednesday 11 June 
Creative Arts Expo Choir 
rehearsal at St Thomasô 

 

Friday 13 June 
Years 1 and 6 to attend 
Parish Mass, 9.00am 

 

Thursday 19 June 
K-6 Athletics Carnival at 

Parker Street 
 

Thursday  26 June 
9:15-10:15am 

Celebration of Learning 
10:15-11:00am 

Parents Maths Workshop 
  

Friday 27 June 
9:15am  

Feast of the Sacred Heart 
Whole School Mass 

 

LAST DAY TERM 2 
 

Mon/Tues 8 & 9 Sept 
Creative Arts Expo 

 

Thursday 11 September 
Grandparentsô Day 

 

Friday 12 September 
7:30pm Confirmation with 
Most Rev. Kevin Manning 

Dear Parent, Carers, Students & Friends, 
 

Our Fete Day has almost arrived! Three more sleeps to go! On Sunday we open our school 
and welcome each other and other families in our local community to the OLOW Fete. We do 
this with a real sense of hospitality, fun and purpose. Our Fete is a wonderful demonstration 
of the amazing good will, generosity and service that exemplifies this community. 
 

I wish to express my sincere appreciation to everyone for their dedication and hard work. We 
have been blessed with a fantastic Fete Committee comprising Matthew & Kylie Newton, Regina Hawkes, Kate 
Andrews, Kiery Pasco, Jeff Boulous, Kevin Houlihan, Carly Eekman and Catherine & Gareth Budge. They have 
been working tirelessly since February. A special mention goes to Julie Irvine whose organisational skills, 
experience and support has been indispensable.  
 

Itôs worth remembering that amongst all the work, thought and activity generated by the Fete that the children 
see it as a very special event in their lives and itôs occurring in their school! I have been reminded constantly 
about this over the course of the week as I have been chatting with them. 

 ñItôs all very exciting. I love fetes. Iôm looking forward to the rides and throwing the pies at the teachers.ò 
Josh-Yr 6. 

 ñI want to have a go on the chocolate wheel and win some 
chocolates.ò Carter-Kinder 

 ñIôve never been to fete before. I canôt wait.ò Oliver-Kinder 

 I want to go on the rides and eat hotdogs and get my hair 
coloured.ò Jacob-Kinder 

 ñI want to win the Wanderers FC signed ball because I 
love soccer.ò Mark-Yr 2 

 ñIôve got a ride band and Iôm going on lots of rides and Iôm 
getting my hair sprayed, and feathers and nail polish.ò 
Chloe-Yr 2 

 ñI want to go on the pony rides because I love horses and 
eat lots of fairy floss.ò Georgia-Yr 2 

 ñIôm looking forward to dunking the teachers.ò Jesse-Yr 6 
 

We pray for fine weather and a wonderful Fete ï a chance to connect, chat and enjoy each otherôs company. 
Thank you again for your hard work and generosity of spirit. 
 

Pentecost Sunday 
On Sunday week we celebrate the Feast of Pentecost. This was the birth of our apostolic Church. From this 
time forward we have been called to share the message of Jesus, through relationship with the Holy Spirit. 
On the first Pentecost Sunday, we know that the power of the Holy Spirit allowed all the apostles to speak in 
languages that could be understood by all.  
 

As a nation we have people around us who speak many different languages. 
Do we take the opportunity to listen to the spirit of Jesus in all those around us? 
Do we take the time to hear how others celebrate faith? 
Do we welcome other faiths and cultures? 
 

If we are truly to be Pentecostal people, we should 
be not only open to sharing the Holy Spirit in word 
and deed, but also accepting the Holy Spirit in 
whatever form or language in which it appears. 
 

God Bless 
Mrs Sue Veling 
Principal 

 

MASS TIMES:  Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8.00am and 9.30am.  All welcome! 
 

2014 - Celebrating 35 years of Catholic Education 
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Fete News 

You will regret it if you miss it.   
Everyone will be talking about it, so make sure you are part of it. 

 

The time has finally arrived, and this Sunday our magnificent fete will be 
on.  We would like to thank the wonderful parents who for many, many 
months have been working so hard to organise this great event. We 
would also like to acknowledge our supporters who have made some 
very generous donations.   

 
HELP DEPERATELY NEEDED 
We are still short many volunteers to help man the 
stalls on Sunday. To make this fete a success we 
NEED YOUR HELP. As you can see on the roster, 
there are lots of gaps. Please ring Julie, Sarah or 
Bernie at the school office if you could just spare 
even one hour on Sunday. 
 
OLOW Students Become Authors! 
Every student at OLOW has turned author. They are writing a special story/book/article to sell at the fete. 
Come visit the WRITERôS CORNER in the hall. Each piece of writing is for sale to the highest bidder! The 
grade that raises the most money (on average per child) will be rewarded with a popcorn and movie 
afternoon! 

 

Troy Street Bus Stop/Parking 
Penrith City Council has agreed to remove the Part-Time Bus Zone in Troy Street, providing a number of 
much needed parking spots.  The After School Care bus from Penrith will now use the Forbes Street Bus 
Stop.  
 

Parents are reminded that care needs to be taken when parking in Troy and Forbes Street. Both streets are 
extremely busy before and after school and safety and respect for each other should be our highest 
priorities. Follow the road rules and be vigilant of students and pre-schoolers, as young children donôt have 
the skills to be safe around cars on their own. Until the age of 10 or so, children need active adult 
supervision to help them navigate cars, roads and car parks safely. Even children who seem to know all the 
road safety rules wonôt necessarily remember to follow them.  

Always hold your childõs hand when they are near cars. 
 

Sports Socks 
We have a supplier who is able to provide the school with good quality white sports socks with OLOW 
printed on the cuff. The P&F committee where impressed with the quality and supported the introduction of 
the socks to the uniform shop. The socks will come in a variety of sizes and sell for no more than $10 a pair. 
Watch this space for more details.  
 

School Fees 
Term 2 School fees have been issued and are due by 4th June 2014. Payment may be made by cash, cheque, EFTPOS, 
BPAY or at the Post Office.  If any families are experiencing any financial hardship please contact the office for an 
appointment with the Principal.  
 

OLOW Athletics Carnival 
This year, all grades will participate in the OLOW Athletics Carnival to be held at Parker Street Athletics Fields, on 
Thursday 19th June. Even though the Infants and Primary events will be separate, parents can move around and visit their 
children in the same place. We look forward to a wonderful carnival and hopefully, a dry day. 
 

A-E Reporting Grades Meeting 
On Tuesday 10th June at 9am and again at 7pm, a parent session has been organised to discuss - óWhat does the A-E 
reporting grades really mean?ô All parents are invited, but Year 1 parents are strongly encouraged to attend so they have a 
full understanding of the reporting grades before they receive their childôs report. (Sorry for the confusion as the incorrect 
date was marked on the parent calendar.) Iôm happy to chat to any parent who cannot make either meeting. Please call the 
office for an appointment.   
 

Sue Veling 



 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS 
 

 

Scripture in the Classrooms: 
 
One of the ways in which teachers are helping to bring the meaning of Scripture to the children is through the use of óword 
wallsô. Teachers spend a lot of time reflecting on significant words and phrases which will discussed prior to the sharing of a 
piece of Scripture. These word walls are placed in prominent areas within the learning space and are referred to often, to 
help enhance the understanding of a piece of Scripture. Some examples of these word walls are below. 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Feast of Our Lady Help of Christians: 
 
Last Friday representatives from all grades led us in a beautiful Liturgy of the Word to help 
us celebrate the Feast of Our Lady Help of Christians.  The children helped us reflect 
through words, actions and ritual. Thank you to all the children who led us and to the 
teachers (and parents) for helping to prepare them. Congratulations to all the children for the 
prayerful and reverent way you entered into the prayer experience. Your singing was 
outstanding as well.  
   
 
 

Carole Day 
Religious Education Coordinator 



 

 

LEARNING NEWS 
 

 

Each week when your child visits the Library we share a PRC book. Please  add the 

following books to your childõs reading log. 
 

Grade Title  Author  PRC No 

K- 2 Peeking Ducks 

Fierce Little Woman and 

the Wicket Pirate  

Unexpected Crocodile  

The Dreadful Fluff  

Zou and a Box of Tissues  

Noah Dreary  

Anzac Biscuits  

Bell & Rippin 

Joy Cowley 

 

Kim Kane 

Aaron Blabey  

Michel Gay 

Aaron Blabey  

Phil Cummings 

34219 

15013 

 

22609  

4625  

8476  

73251 

59878  

3- 4 Fierce Little Woman and 

the Wicket Pirate  

The Staring Owl  

Queenie 

Noah Dreary  

Yobos do Yoga 

Joy Cowley 

 

Luke Edwards 

Corinne Fenton 

Aaron Blabey  

Phillip Joyner  

15013 

 

2341 

113915 

73251 

1568 

5- 6 The Staring Owl  

The Treasure Box  

Luke Edwards 

Margaret Wild  

2341 

1290 
 
A BIG Thank you to all the wonderful parents who have covered 100ôs of books over the past few weeks. The children and 
teachers are so excited to see all of these beautiful new books.  
 
Cyber Safety 
Last term Year 6 explored the ways that we can be safe online. Ellie took her learning beyond the classroom, emailing her 
teachers with a comprehensive list of cyber safety tips.  
 
How we can be safe online: 
 

 Do not give out your personal details to anyone you donôt know. 
 You never know who you are talking to online so be careful. 
 Donôt say anything that will hurt someoneôs feelings. 
 Make sure if you are feeling uncomfortable tell a trusted adult 
 Make sure you are under parental guidance 
 DO NOT share your passwords with anyone 
 Think before you post 
 DO NOT post anything that you wouldnôt like said about you 
 Use appropriate usernames and passwords 
 THINK:  Is this suitable for my age?  
 Will it change my life? 
 Will it ruin my reputation? 
 Will it affect me finding a job? 
 Will it have an impact on other peopleôs lives? 
 If things happen and you donôt know what to do log off or tell a trusted adult 
 THINK:  Is what I am about to post kind? 
 Ask a trusted adult or parent first before creating an account on internet services. 
  DONôT do things that will make other people feel uncomfortable. 

 

If you think and do these things YOU can be safe online. 
 
Well done, Ellie! 
Mrs McKeon 



 

 

 
  


